
LINCOLN COUNTY LIBRARY BOARD OF TRUSTEES  

MEETING MINUTES 

EUREKA BRANCH & ZOOM 

THURSDAY, JANUARY 19, 2023 

 

Trustees Present:  Barb Hvizdak, Annie Gassmann (Zoom), Keri Teisberg (Zoom), Michelle 

Bianco (Zoom) 

 

Others Present:  Alyssa Ramirez (Director LCL), Sheree Miller (Troy Librarian, Zoom), Siri 

Larsen (Eureka Librarian) 

 

Call to Order:  Hvizdak called the meeting to order at 1:18 pm. 

 

Agenda Approval: The agenda was accepted by Teisberg, seconded by Bianco, approved. 

 

Approval of Minutes: Approval of minutes for the November 16, 2022, meeting was moved by 

Hvizdak, seconded by Bianco, approved. Approval of the minutes for the November 17, 2022 

meeting was moved by Hvizdak, seconded by Bianco, approved. 

 

Reports: 

Financial Report – January (FY23)  

110 Salaries & Wages, 140 Employer Contributions, 148 EBMS Insurance – through 

12/21/2022; will have an excess of insurance because of employee resigning. 

210 Office Supplies & Materials – office supplies, copy paper. 

215 Technology Supplies & Materials – regular charges, $827 for Lorex Cameras, noted 

mischarge from Interbel which was corrected with a credit to the account. 

220 Operating Supplies – book wrap, wagon 

225 Recreation Supplies – various program supplies for last few months (business account in 

Amazon has been set up for branch spending) 

228 Educational Supplies – book orders for November and December 

310 Communication & Transportation - $100 postage, $60 stamps, certified letter, shipping costs 

330 Publicity & Subscriptions – annual report brochures, cost for Annual Fire & Safety 

Inspection in Troy and Eureka, EBESCO membership 

340 Utility – regular expenses, capital credit from Flathead Electric company, Interbel over-

charge corrected with credit to account. 

360 Repairs & Maintenance – normal expenses, bought more utility shelves. 

370 Travel  

380 Training Services  

512 – no change 

940 –  

State Aid – plugged in to the budget ($14,476.96), but has not been deposited into account yet 

 

Bianco made a request to see spending broken down by branches for the next monthly meeting. 

 

Bianco made a motion to approve the Expenditure Budget Report, Gassmann seconded, 

approved. 



  

Director’s Report:   

See attached report. 

 

All magazine subscriptions have been adopted in Eureka! 

 

Policy Review:  Circulation of Materials – Combined old, outdated circulation policies into one 

policy that encompasses rules, notices, borrowing privileges, lost/damaged materials, and 

interlibrary loans. 

 

Hvizdak made a motion to accept the “Circulation of Materials” policy, seconded by Bianco, 

accepted. 

 

Old Business 

Strategic Goals:  

• Security System Update – security cameras have been set up in Eureka, but not fully 

functioning yet.  Hvizdak will assist in installing Libby cameras on January 25th.   

• Troy Branch Exterior – The project has been tabled until Spring 2023.  Joe is looking into 

the cost of supplies.   

• Mill Levy: Research 

o Bianco made suggestions for staff questions, Director Ramirez will share with 

current and past employees to get input. 

o Next steps:  Strategic Planning – two options: 

▪ Small Library with 1st Strategic Plan vs Small Library, Expanding on 

Previous Planning.  We need to decide where we fit and how we want to 

proceed for the next steps in the Mill Levy process. 

▪ Suzanne (at State Library): We can do a survey, focus groups (State 

Library can help facilitate), Ramirez will share the outline. 

• Library Depreciation Fund – see attached Resolution 2023-28 

o Bitterroot Public Library has a depreciation fund, we used the same outline and 

wording for our resolution. 

o Depreciation Reserve Fund would be added as a line-item to the budget. 

o ~$5000 into account every year... this is just a rough guess at amount.   

o Board members meet at 9:30am at Libby Library on 1/25/2023 to prepare for 

Commissioner meeting. 

o Bianco made a motion to present the Library Depreciation Reserve Fund to 

commissioners on 1/25/2023, seconded by Hvizdak, approved. 

o The depreciation reserve fund is meant to be funded with leftover monies at the 

end of the year.  We cannot raise money specifically for this fund. 

 

Board By-Laws:  Table for one more meeting.  Director Ramirez will send updated By-Laws 

before the next meeting and will discuss them during the February meeting. 

 

New Business: 

• Library Board Applications:  

o Jennifer Earle Seifert, Michelle Giesey, Laura Finley, Kerry Finley  



o Since this seat is for a Troy Representative, it was noted that Kerry Finley could 

not be considered. She is currently a Eureka resident. 

o Bianco made motion for Director Ramirez to write up a letter of recommendation 

of Giesey or Finley for the Lincoln County Commissioners to make a selection, 

seconded by Hvizdak, approved. 

- Hvizdak will write a thank you letter to past board member, Marilyn, for her time 

and commitment to the Library Board. 

• Mosaic Architecture 

o Director Ramirez presented the four layout options created by Mosaic 

Architecture. Ramirez and Sharee (Troy Librarian) settled on Option 2, which 

answers numerous concerns with expanding the library: same level building (no 

ramps), great visibility for employees, kitchen space, commissioner’s office, one 

main door for all use with option for closing-off other parts of the library. 

o Updated budget would probably be closer to $2 million (with Commissioner 

office and additional add ins). 

o Board still has questions and needs understanding of how the project will be 

funded, usage of the building, and accountability.   

▪ Who are the partners?   

• Look into asking partners to sign a Memorandum of 

Understanding so all people and organizations understand the 

purpose and role of the Library. 

▪ Concerns about raising money for TLOC at same time as asking for 

people to vote on a Library Mil Levy.  

• Dip Jar – Fundraising option Bianco found, but realized there are more questions that 

need to be answered and other possibilities to consider.  

 

Housekeeping: 

• Next regular meeting: 

o February 16, 2023 

o March 16, 2023 

o April 20, 2023 

• Library Calendar: 

o February 20th, Presidents Day 

o March 17th, Staff Meeting 

o April 21ST In-Service 

 

Meeting Adjourned:  The meeting was adjourned at 3pm. 

  



  



Director’s Report 
January 2023 

 
Circulation Clerk- Donna’s last day was December 5. Keeli temporarily returned for a month to 
cover the desk while Alyssa was on vacation and applications were collected for the position. 
Interviews are scheduled on Tuesday and Wednesday, and someone should be hired for the 
position by the end of the week. 
 
Troy Library Assistant- Lucy Orr resigned as Library Assistant in Troy. Megan Brothers has been 
hired.  
 
Tree Lighting/Holiday Bazaar- Sharee participated in Troy’s Christmas Tree Lighting and Holiday 
Bazaar. She had a reading area with crafts and handed out free books.  
 
Imagination Library/Family Strong- the library as assumed full control (including fiscal 
responsibility) of the Imagination Library and Family Strong programs.  
 
Friends of the Library (Libby)- FOL submitted an application for Round Up for Safety for new 
lighting in Libby. We have been awarded $5,000 to update lighting.  
 
Cookie Storytime with Gracious Table- 35 people attended a special Cookie Storytime. Dusty 
read a couple of stories and cookie-decorating was led by Gracious Table.  
 

 
 



Extreme Weather- All libraries experienced extreme weather the week of January 19. Eureka 
and Troy closed 1 day each when weather made it too bad to travel safely to work. Libby closed 
as well, due to a malfunctioning boiler and frozen pipes. A pipe burst in Libby when pipes 
started warming up, but Maintenance caught the broken pipe before too much damage took 
place. Maintenance is installing a weather sensor in the boiler room to alert them of drastic 
temperature changes.  
 
Mosaic Architecture Update- Sharee and I met with Mosaic Architecture on January 11 to 
discuss design options. A design was selected with minor changes. We plan on informing the 
public about the chosen design in early March.  
 
 

  



  



  



  



 


